Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	In the Matter of Union Electric Company d/b/a AmerenUE for Authority to File Tariffs Increasing Rates for Gas Service Provided to Customers in the Company’s Missouri Service Area.
	)))))
	               Case No. GR-2003-0517                          

	
	
	


RESPONSE OF THE STAFF TO THE OFFICE

OF THE PUBLIC COUNSEL’S MOTION TO AMEND THE PUBLIC NOTICE AND IN RESPONSE TO THE COMMISSION’S ORDER DIRECTING FILING

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission and for its Response states:  


1.  In its Suspension Order and Notice the Commission outlined the form of the notice to be sent to customers concerning Ameren’s request for a rate increase.  On June 16, 2003, the Office of the Public Counsel filed a Motion to Modify the Customer Notice “to provide customers with a more accurate explanation of” the proposed rate increase.

2.  The rising price of natural gas has received a lot of publicity lately, with warnings to consumers to prepare for the possibility of high winter heating bills. 

3.  It seems to be an especially important time to provide the customer with more, rather than less information, including the distinction between the price of the natural gas, or the commodity cost, and non-gas costs, which is the portion of the customers’ bill that AmerenUE seeks to increase with this tariff filing.  

4.  The request of the Office of the Public Counsel to include more information in the public notice is reasonable and Staff recommends that the Commission adopt the notice language suggested by OPC as the basis for the notice that AmerenUE is to send to its customers.  Staff does, however, have one suggestion.  Since AmerenUE’s residential consumers might not be familiar with the term “burner tip,” the notice might substitute the phrase “cost to transport natural gas via interstate or intrastate pipelines to the customers’ home or business for use,” without changing the meaning.

WHEREFORE, Staff respectfully recommends that the Commission accept the recommendations of OPC to include more information in the public notice.   
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